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Update Your Records 

FSA is cleaning up our producer record database. If you have any 
unreported changes of address or zip code or an incorrect name or 
business name on file they need to be reported to our office. 
Changes in your farm operation, like the addition of a farm by lease 
or purchase, need to be reported to our office as well. Producers 
participating in FSA and NRCS programs are required to timely 
report changes in their farming operation to the County Committee 
in writing and update their CCC-902 Farm Operating Plan. 

If you have any updates or corrections, please call your local FSA 
office to update your records.   

 

Farm Storage Facility Loans 

FSA’s Farm Storage Facility Loan (FSFL) program provides low-
interest financing to producers to build or upgrade storage facilities 
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and to purchase portable (new or used) structures, equipment and 
storage and handling trucks. 

The low-interest funds can be used to build or upgrade permanent 
facilities to store commodities. Eligible commodities include corn, 
grain sorghum, rice, soybeans, oats, peanuts, wheat, barley, minor 
oilseeds harvested as whole grain, pulse crops (lentils, chickpeas 
and dry peas), hay, honey, renewable biomass, fruits, nuts and 
vegetables for cold storage facilities, floriculture, hops, maple sap, 
rye, milk, cheese, butter, yogurt, meat and poultry (unprocessed), 
eggs, and aquaculture (excluding systems that maintain live 
animals through uptake and discharge of water). Qualified facilities 
include grain bins, hay barns and cold storage facilities for eligible 
commodities.   

Loans up to $50,000 can be secured by a promissory note/security 
agreement and loans between $50,000 and $100,000 may require 
additional security. Loans exceeding $100,000 require additional 
security. 

Producers do not need to demonstrate the lack of commercial 
credit availability to apply. The loans are designed to assist a 
diverse range of farming operations, including small and mid-sized 
businesses, new farmers, operations supplying local food and 
farmers markets, non-traditional farm products, and underserved 
producers. 

To learn more about the FSA Farm Storage Facility Loan, visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/pricesupport  or contact your local FSA county 
office.  To find your local FSA county office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

 

FSA Offers Improved Program to Limit Losses on Forages 

Reduced forage quality is now considered a production loss for weather disaster assistance 
coverage under the new buy-up provisions of the Farm Service Agency (FSA) Noninsured Crop 
Disaster Assistance Program (NAP).   

This safety net is important for cattlemen who produce non-insurable forages for feeding livestock. 
Previously, FSA only considered a decrease in overall forage tonnage produced when determining 
if the producer suffered a compensable loss after a qualifying weather event.  Under FSA’s new 
NAP buy-up provisions, a decrease in forage quality – such as protein content – is also considered.   

To receive coverage for the 2018 crop year, producers must enroll their eligible forage in NAP by 
Month XX, 2017.  Beginning, limited resource and targeted underserved farmers or ranchers are 
eligible for a waiver of the NAP service fee and a 50 percent premium reduction in buy-up 
provisions.   

For more information on NAP, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/nap.  
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Filing a Notice of Loss 

The CCC-576, Notice of Loss, is used to report failed acreage and prevented planting and may be 
completed by any producer with an interest in the crop. Timely filing a Notice of Loss is required for 
all crops including grasses. For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP), you must file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, in the FSA County Office 
within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses become apparent or 15 calendar 
days after the normal harvest date.  

Producers of hand-harvested crops must notify FSA of damage or loss through the administrative 
County Office within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first becomes apparent. This notification 
can be provided by filing a CCC-576, email, fax or phone. Producers who notify the County Office 
by any method other than by filing the CCC-576 are still required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, 
within the required 15 calendar days. 

If filing for prevented planting, an acreage report and CCC-576 must be filed within 15 calendar 
days of the final planting date for the crop.   

 

USDA to Provide Agricultural Credit Training, Expand 
Opportunities for Farmer Veterans and Beginning Farmers 

USDA is partnering with the Farmer Veteran Coalition (FVC) to conduct agricultural credit training 
sessions in the Midwest for military veterans and beginning farmers and ranchers. States under 
consideration to host the workshops include Iowa, Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, 
and Nebraska.   

These workshops will provide individuals interested in farming as a career, including military 
veterans, with methods to improve business planning and financial skills, and improve 
understanding of the risk management tools that can help small farm operations. 

Other partners include Niman Ranch a community network of more than 700 independent family 
farmers and ranchers, and the Farm Credit Council and the Farm Credit System, which provides 
loans, leases and financial services to farmers, ranchers and rural businesses across the United 
States. The workshops will also include assistance with credit applications and introductions to local 
or regional food markets. 

To learn more about veterans in agriculture, visit www.usda.gov/veterans. Visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans or your local Farm Service Agency (FSA) office to learn more about 
FSA's farm loan programs. To find your local FSA office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. More 
information also is available from the Farmer Veteran Coalition at www.farmvetco.org. 

 

Loans for Targeted Underserved Producers 

FSA has a number of loan programs available to assist applicants to begin or continue in agriculture 
production. Loans are available for operating type loans and/or to purchase or improve farms or 
ranches.   

While all qualified producers are eligible to apply for these loan programs, FSA has provided priority 
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funding for members of targeted underserved applicants.   

A targeted underserved applicant is one of a group whose members have been subjected to racial, 
ethnic or gender prejudice because of his or her identity as members of the group without regard to 
his or her individual qualities.   

For purposes of this program, targeted underserved groups are women, African Americans, 
American Indians, Alaskan Natives, Hispanics, Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders. 

FSA loans are only available to applicants who meet all the eligibility requirements and are unable 
to obtain the needed credit elsewhere. 

 

Changing Bank Accounts 

All FSA payments should be electronically transferred into your bank account. In order to make 
timely payments, you need to notify the office if you close your account or if your bank is purchased 
by another financial institution. Payments can be delayed if we are not aware of changes to account 
and routing numbers. 

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 


